
1. When was a temporary licence issued to the trustees of PNLD CIO? 

 

1st September 2015. 

 

2. When does the temporary licence end? 

 

14th November 2016. 

 

3. Please can you disclose the full details of the licensing agreement (please release the documentation 

which I assume was signed by all parties to confirm this). 

 

A formal licence agreement is not held.   (Plans were in place to formalise the licence, however, 

negotiations could not be concluded to the satisfaction of both parties and, therefore, the informal 

agreement ended). 

 

4. As previously stated, the PCC owns the intellectual property rights to PNLD CIO.  Did the license 

agreement state PNLD CIO were to be granted intellectual property rights as part of the license?  

 

Please see number 3, above. 

 

5. At any point during the last five years (from today's date), has the intellectual property for PNLD ever 

been owned by any other person than the PCC? 

 

No. 

 

6. Why were staff seconded to PNLD CIO in the first instance? 

 

Staff were employed by the Police and Crime Commissioner but the service was to be provided by 

PNLD CIO, therefore, staff were seconded to PNLD CIO. 

 

7. Why were the members of staff who were on secondment transferred back from PNLD CIO on 15th 

November 2016? i.e. disciplinary purposes? 

 

Please see number 3, above. 

 

8. Have PNLD CIO at any time breached the license agreement between them and the PCC? If so, please 

provide details 

 

Please see number 3, above. 

 

9. Why do you not hold information on PNLD CIO litigation proceedings from 1st September 2015 

onwards? 

 

PNLD CIO are a separate organisation, the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) is not 

data-controller for PNLD CIO. 

 

10. At any point, have PNLD CIO had any legal right or authority to instigate litigation proceedings for 

PNLD copyright infringement? 

 

Please see number 3, above. 

 

I hope you are satisfied with the way your request has been dealt with, however, if you wish to appeal this 

response please write to the OPCC as detailed on the attached appeal procedure. 

 


